Vehicle.policy@gsa.gov

A question that comes up from time to time is a variation on the home-to-work issue. 

Can agencies use their shuttles to transport employees from their offices to mass transportation sites like subway stations?  

From our review of the applicable Federal code: 31 U.S.C 1344, Passenger Carrier Use; Federal Management Regulation (FMR) 102-5; we have concluded that transporting employees to and from mass transit facilities would not be permitted unless a determination is made by the agency head, in writing, that named employees being transported are “…engaged in field work, or faced with a clear and present danger, an emergency, or a compelling operational consideration…” 

Specifically, routine shuttle service that transports federal employees to mass transit sites from the “office” as an aid to their commute home is prohibited under the same ban that applies to employees using Government-owned or leased passenger cars for similar purposes.  
